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ADMINISTRATIVE SERVICES

Area Council

            April 28, 2009
PRESENT:

     _x_Arlene Bautista         ___Mike Dalton                    ___ Rod McMillan              _x_Valerie Wagner
     _x_Francis Baylen          _x_Momi Elliott                   ___ Carlos Mena                  _x_Lisa Webb 

     ___Neal Bennett             _x_Jo Ann Higdon                _x_ Linda Mobley               _x_Dean Whetham

     _x_Dan Cahill                _x_Miriam Ifill                      ___ Nina Oshio                   ___Marcia Williams

     ___June Curtis               ___Donna Manno                  _x_ Patrick Papetti              

Jo Ann Higdon:  Jo Ann reported that ECC locksmith, Jeff Conrad, committed suicide yesterday.   It was noted that suicides tend to come in waves.  The Ease program offers free counseling to those who want it, and grief counselors will probably be on campus tomorrow.  It was stressed that you can’t help people if they don’t want help, and one should not feel guilty about not being able to help them.  

Make a Difference Campaign:  In an effort to create a more positive environment during these times of great stress, Jo Ann suggested a “Make a Difference Campaign.”  Committee members are to come up with ideas (small or large) on positive things to do and E-mail them to Ruth.  They should solicit ideas from their division members also and make sure everyone is aware of the help that the EASE program provides.   

Minutes:  The minutes of February 24 were approved.
Division Reports:

· Valerie Wagner:  
· She is finished with the AQMD trip reduction plan.

· Blood borne pathogen training is coming up.  
· Arlene Bautista:  
· They did a sting operation re: street crossing with Dal Toruno undercover and issued 20 citations.  
· They did a safety checkpoint and issued 80 citations to drivers without licenses.  
· She suggested that a workshop on managing hostile behavior might be timely.  Jo Ann suggested that it could be a topic for a Management Forum also.  
· Jo Ann reported that she has received positive comments about the police walking around campus, stopping in at offices and generally being more visible.  
· Momi Elliott:  
· The auditors will be coming out for the pre-audit on May 11.  
· Jo Ann reported that the new Compton Chief Business Officer will start on May 4 or 5.  He is a CPA by trade and is well respected.   
· Miriam Ifill:  Tomorrow they are going to disperse Financial Aid checks, so even though four windows will be open, there will probably be lines on Wednesday and Thursday.    

· Lisa Webb:  
· They have a new payroll system and will be doing parallel testing.  They will be going to LACOE on the 7th.  ECC will have to work with ITS to reconfigure the computers.  The new system needs to be on the computers by the 30th.  
· She seconds the idea of the Managing Hostile Behavior workshop.  By the time they get to you, people can be quite frustrated.  She suggested that the divisions should give out as many checks as possible, and then mail the rest.  She will E-mail Jo Ann with this idea.  
· Jo Ann suggested that customer service training might be another worthwhile topic for a workshop.  
· Linda Mobley:  
· They are busy with year end activities.  
· In response to her question on why the paychecks have been split, Lisa responded that the IRS wants their money every time a person is paid.  For them, there is no such thing as an advance.  It has been suggested that ECC could go to one check a month instead of two and save money.  

· In response to Momi’s question re: whether they could still spend grant money, Lisa said they could.  
· Dean Whetham:  They are doing lots of moving:

· Business classes are moving to the Communications building

· Food services is moving to the basement of the Communications building

· The Bookstore is moving to the Student Activities Center    

· Also, there is a lot of work involved (asbestos removal, etc.) in dismantling a building before they can demolish it.    

· Dan Cahill:  They are getting the campus ready for graduation.  

· Francis Baylen: 
· They have replaced the computers in the Hawthorne Center.  Jo Ann asked Francis to make sure that ITS was aware of the issue of the new payroll system.  
· Patrick Papetti:  They will be closed for inventory for two days.  Then, they will be moving to the Student Services Center.  .  

· Jo Ann Higdon:  She attended the Onizuka Science event over the weekend and was very impressed.  Over 1,200 people attended.  There was a robotics demonstration and a real astronaut (who will be going into space in February of 2010) attended.  She also attended an excellent planetarium show hosted by ECC Professor David Vakil, who had the entire audience (kids and adults) enthralled.  
 Agenda Items for Next Meeting:
· Make a Difference Campaign

Meeting adjourned at 9:34 a.m.
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